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PUBLIC SERVICE DISTRICT ]IPAHMENT
ENGINEERING REPORT
DATE: November 29, 2016
TO: District Board Members
FROM: Dave Hunt, District Engineer

SUBJECT: Engineering Report — Information Only

BACKGROUND: The following is a discussion of District Engineer activities and brief status
reports regarding specific projects that are not the subject of a separate report.
This report is formatted to provide new information and recent progress only.

e SVPSD Board Meeting

e Staff workload meeting - weekly

e Monthly Planning Meeting - staff

e General Manager — District Engineer — weekly

e District Engineer — Operations Superintendent - weekly

e Department of Water Resources Groundwater Pumping Meeting — DWR
staff, Ops Superintendent, DE

e Village Project Ad Hoc Meeting

e Truckee River Basin Water Group Meeting

e Squaw Valley Technical Review Committee Meeting — RSC

e Placer County Board of Supervisors Meeting - VSVSP

e PlumplJack DEIR Comments Memorandum

e Palisades DEIR Comments Memorandum

e Squaw Valley Olympic Museum Initial Project Application and
Environmental Questionnaire Review Memorandum

e Capital Replacement and Capital Improvement Plans — Water and Sewer

e 22 Bistro Sewer Manhole Replacement — Construction Management

e Squaw Valley North Waterline Replacement — Construction Management

e OVGMP Quinguennial Review and Report — Hydrometrics WRI,

e Water Management Action Plan — Interflow Hydrology

e Granite Chief HOA “A” Line Sewer Replacement Project

e Truckee River Siphon Project

Squaw Valley North Waterline Replacement Project — Construction of the water system
improvements at the Squaw Valley North condominiums was completed this month. The
project was constructed by Al Pombo Construction and District staff provided construction
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management and inspection services throughout the project. The projected consisted
replacement of approximately 500 feet of asbestos concrete pipe water main and 13
galvanized steel services and meter boxes. The water meter boxes are now installed in a
location accessible to the District.

With completion of the project, the District is expecting to take dedication of these facilities
from the Squaw Valley North Condominium Owners Association sometime in early 2017.
The District prepared a Water Line Replacement and Dedication Agreement for the project.
The Agreement includes the terms for the District’s reimbursement for a portion of the
construction costs (514,500) to the Owners Association, and the infrastructure dedication
and easement requirements. This information was presented to the Board at the August
2016 meeting.

DATE PREPARED: November 18, 2016
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